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Alumnae residing in
Northern California have
joined hands to set up a
new overseas chapter of
the Alumnae Association
(AA), based in San
Francisco, USA. Alumnae
in the San Francisco area
have always held dinner
gatherings in the past,
but this year, following
the footsteps of Toronto,
Vancouver, Southern
California (based in Los
Angeles), and Sydney,
the fifth overseas chapter
of the AA is set up. This is indeed another strong
act of how overseas alumnae have supported our
school, and enacted the most cherished line in our
School Song: Though we are far away, our hearts
will never leave.
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On Monday 19 October 2015, a dinner gathering
was held in honour
of Ruth Lee ('72),
the recently retired
principal of YW at
the May Flower
Restaurant in
Milpitas, California.
There were two tables of alumnae, family, and
two former teachers Miss Wong Pui Yin and Mrs
Chong Chan Yee Wan. Ruth gave a Powerpoint
presentation on the latest news of the school,
and the fundraising efforts in support of school
redevelopment. Thanks to everyone's generosity,
and the tremendous efforts of the organizers, a
total of US$1,500 was raised in that evening.
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The Northern California Chapter is off to a fantastic
start. There are already over 40 members, and
a Facebook account https://www.facebook.com/
groups/YWGSAASF/. Members are planning another
fundraising event on Saturday 19 March 2016,
the same day as the Spring Bazaar in Hong Kong.
Monica Yeung ('75), one of the active members,
met members of the Executive Council of the AA in
January and February 2016 in Hong Kong to prepare
for the fundraiser. A prayer meeting on Global
Prayer Day for YW is also being planned for Tuesday
26 April 2016. For anyone who wishes to get in
touch with the new chapter of Northern California,
please e-mail Gloria Lee ('88) at gflee@alum.mit.
edu.

We look forward to hearing the good news of the
success of the New Chapter! Congratulations!

Chan Seung Yan, Sonja ('71)
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A WARM
WELCOME
TO RUTH

In honour of the visit of Mrs Ruth Lee ('72), our recently retired
principal, a dinner was arranged on 29 October 2015. Our
gathering was warm and sweet with two tables of 12 sisters
spanning seven decades, 4 “sons-in-law” and the supportive
father (fAIZME{A{H) of Rosanna Ho (fi$#E '90). Besides the
meaningful Powerpoint presentation by our beloved Ruth,
there were raffle, silent auction and love-offering together
with singing and praying to enhance our scrumptious 9-course
lobster banquet in a VIP room at the Empress Harbor Seafood
Restaurant in Monterey Park of California.

Ruth was supposed to be our honoured guest. However, she
became part of our organizing team by helping us in so many
ways. She came early to the VIP Dining Room. She rolled up
her sleeves to put up the long “home-made” banner. She
helped passing out the song sheets and the directory. When
we had our final photo session, she even moved tables and
chairs so that we could fit the whole group in two rows. We are
truly thankful for her love and dedication to all of us!

Even though we missed over half of our Southern California
group due to their travel plans, we prayed for their journey
safety wherever they might be. We appreciated some sisters
who sent in their donation before their trips. The total sum
raised was over US$4,000.

May God continue to bless our dear alma mater YWGS and all
our AA overseas chapters!

From the Organizing Team:

Wing Tsang (Z [R5 '62), Alice Louie ( REHE '67),
Melinda Louie (A E&E '65) and Jenny Lew (2|5 £+ '67)
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Five decades after some 70 teenagers in Form
V graduated from Ying Wa, 19 of us, now many
grandmothers amongst us, and ten with spouses
in tow, gathered in Toronto on Saturday, 12
September 2015, to celebrate our remarkable 50th
anniversary milestone. Participants had come from
as far as Seattle, Los Angeles, Colorado Springs
and Vancouver. We had a heartwarming and
delightful reunion, and some had met for the first
time in 50 years!! It didn't take long for such "long-
lost" classmates to recognize and reacquaint with
one another, and there was really no ice to break!
Soon everyone was chatting away, catching up
and sharing personal and family updates with one
another. And of course snapping photos! It was
truly amazing!

After an elegant lunch at the top of a hotel
overlooking the lovely Toronto harbourfront, we
spent a wonderful afternoon on Centre Island, an
oasis minutes away by ferry from Toronto's urban
concrete jungle. The weather had not been perfect
- on that day it happened to turn quite cold and
slightly drizzly at the end of a hot, dry summer!
Despite that, everyone was in high spirits and
thoroughly enjoyed the island visit. The day ended
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with a sumptuous dinner at a Chinese restaurant
that also has a beautiful view of Toronto's harbour.
We were honoured to have the gracious presence of
our beloved Ms. Kwan Yeuk Laan at the dinner.

On the next day, we took the opportunity to join
over a hundred other Ying Wa alumnae at the
Toronto YWGSAA's celebration of Ying Wa's 115"
anniversary and fundraising for its redevelopment
project. It was a joyous, fun-filled evening. One of
the highlights of that evening included an awesome
vocal performance by the husband of one of our
classmates - with a monetary sponsor given by
Ms. Kwan to benefit the school redevelopment
fundraising efforts. Everyone was also amazed
by Ms. Kwan's elegant dance moves! Apart
from enjoying the evening's programme, more
importantly, everyone of us enjoyed being there as
part of the Ying Wa family.

The Class of '65 is looking forward to our next
reunion, tentatively set to be held in Seattle in the
fall of 2016.

Chan Lai On, Cecilia ('65)
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I'd like to share some stories and exciting news about our
Toronto Chapter's Annual Dinner held on September 13,
2015, to celebrate Ying Wa's 115" Anniversary as well as
to welcome our Principal, Mrs. Ruth Lee on her visit right
after her retirement.

First of all, the exciting news:

1. a record high attendance of 132; and

2. a record high contribution of CAD$8,600 to the YW
Redevelopment Fund.

My heartfelt thanks go to all who helped make our Annual
Dinner a successful, and above all, a most joyful evening
for every attendee.

Thanks to Yolanda for organizing the gathering and for
planning the program in such details, to Johnny for the
technical support and to Cindy for her beautiful singing!
Thanks to Miss Kwan for contributing her YW Bear and for
sponsoring a [ EE#HE |' s singing. Miss Kwan's dancing
had definitely brought great fun to all!!

Now comes the stories behind the scene that brought the
heart warming contributions:

Special thanks to my BfitE 2% (Maisie Shum) who
kindly made four lovely 'Ying Wa Dolls' for the Toronto
Chapter. We named the four lovely dolls[ E&E ][ 33
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Toronto Chapter’s
Annual Dinner

Special thanks to Lo
Man Chong who first
asked me to reserve
a doll for her @$500.
Thank God, it was her
generosity that stirred
up our courage to go
ahead with the auction.
Many many thanks to
Janet Lam, our very
enthusiastic alumna
from Vancouver, Lily
(my ex-colleague)

and Hui Chau Ha,

my classmate who

spontaneously gave

me a positive reply

when I asked them

to support the auction. So, that goes the story behind
the scene that brought $2,600 from the auction and
$4,000+ from the 'group purchase' for C.C.'s Doll! A BIG
BIG THANK YOU to all who contributed so generously
to this meaningful deed. We also made a card with the
memorable pictures of Rev. C.C. Lee officiating at the
Foundation Stone Laying Ceremony which marked an
important milestone in our YW history. The 'C.C. Doll' and
the card were brought back to Hong Kong and presented
to C.C. at the YWGSAA Ambassadors’ Tea Party on

[ BRER |and[ @10 |, in honour of our four Principals since October 10.
1947, namely BEBERER  BXERE  AEMEBRE - A B

FMKE. I had a most pleasant surprise from #R7EFHE
who was so kind to make one extra doll specially for me.
After much consideration, we decided to put up the four
'Principal Dolls' to auction. I also decided to contribute
mine and named her C.C., in honour of our well respected
teacher, the Rev. Lee Ching Chee. I then came up with
the idea of putting C.C.'s Doll for 'group purchase' so that
everyone could contribute to our YW Redevelopment Fund

Our Ying Wa Spirit is well demonstrated at this gathering.
I'm sure all of us are proud to be a member of our Ying
Wa Family, including our very supportive [ #ZE R ||
The Overseas Alumnae Newsletter will surely promote
an even stronger bond among us! [ B&ULEEE Jis deeply
engraved in our hearts, and we look forward to a very
happy reunion in Hong Kong to witness and share the joy
at the dedication of our new school campus!!
oJe

besides the 'privileged four' who could successfully bid for %
the four ‘ Principal Dolls’ at the auction. Yau Ping Wai, Winnie ('59) ~
A OQ » |}
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Principal Ruth, you are such a beautiful woman with a beautiful heart.
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Lavendey Ba
Leisure Stroll

On 16 September 2015, we were so
blissful to have wonderful weather. We
started our leisure stroll from Milsons
Point Station to Lavender Bay with
frequent stops for taking photos, then
visited the secluded Wendy Whiteley's
Secret Garden.

After lunch, we went to the “Hong Kong
in Miniature” exhibition which showcases
handmade miniature models.

end—of—Year Ac:tivi‘ty
in Sydne

This end-of-year activity was held on Friday 13
November 2015, and attended by 12 alumnae.
Everyone enjoyed a delicious buffet lunch at the
Central Coast Leagues Club, followed by a visit
to the wonderful and scenic Gosford Regional
Gallery and Edogawa Commemorative (Japanese)
Garden. It was great weather and great fun.

i

Thank you to the organizers, Esther and Sabrina.

Sydney Alumnae Welcomes Miss Lily Chow
in October 2015
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Renewing our Friendship in our e >
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; 53rd Year of Graduation from YW
l“ We have done it in Vancouver, Alaska, Toronto, Sydney, etc. We have hiked,
‘\ ---------- gone sightseeing, shopped, shared good food, and exchanged stories of our life
experiences. Why not just meet again in Hong Kong? After all, we grew up together
during Miss Silcocks' headmistress-ship. In October 2015, 27 classmates of which 11
from Hong Kong, 5 from the US, 4 from Australia and 7 from Canada participated in our
7-day reunion in Hong Kong (with 3 of them joining through Skype from Canada).

~
______

In spite of not being able to visit the school's old campus, we were able to meet in different corners of
Hong Kong where many of us left 50+ years ago. With Elder Octopus Cards (meaning concessionary fares
obtained), we were able to find our separate ways from our homes/hotels to Tuen Mun (¥F9), Tung Ping
Chau (M), Ma Wan (E#), Inspiration Lake
of Disneyland (#fX# ), etc. Finding our ways to
restaurants in densely populated Happy Valley,
Central and Tsim Sha Tsui was more taxing.
However, traveling in small groups with classmates
living in Hong Kong made it much easier. The
best of all was that we had free time to find our
favourite restaurants of wonton noodles (Z2%&%0),
fish ball noodles (£ZE#}) and sampan congee (##
{#5%) where we frequented as students. We were
happily exhausted after 7 days of reunion activities.
But on the 8th day, we were already talking abOl{l'

the next reunion!! :

Yeung Bik Lam ('62) from Seattle é - .

v

Wong Miu Lan, Lorraine ('62) participated in the reunion activities with her classmates in good

* spirits despite her failing health. She passed away peacefully on 7 January 2016 at the Adventist
Hospital in Hong Kong. Our most sincere condolences go to her husband, Mr HK Wong. We will all
miss you, Lorraine.

- -
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30 September 2015

From Left : Back Row

Ms Elaine Kwan, Mrs Katherine Chau,
Ms Fok Yu Hee, Ms Pak Lai Sheung, & 0
Ms Lily Chow, Mr Yeung Kwok Piu,
Ms Florence Chan*, Ms Mak*,

Ms Jenny Chan*, Mr Cheung Wing Hung  Saiiioss
From Left : Front Row

Ms Lee Fai Wing, Mrs Brenda Lee, Ms Koo Sheung Kan,
Ms Anna Lam, Mr Leung Kar Yau, Mrs Pauline Yip

22 October 2015
P.ast teachers Miss LU I i 1 P From Left : Back Row
LilyS ChOWSFROMIS R = yvewy W e ; Sonja*, Ms Florence Chan*,
Toronto and Mr Pun W D ERE > 5 ' Ms Jenny Chan*, Ms Elaine Kwan,
Hung Fung from \o b g | | Ms Fok Yu Hee, Ms Lily Chow,
Vancouver who 3 3 oo oy "W = e Rev CC Lee, Mr Yeung Kwok Piu,

' 2 1 : Winnie* and Cinnie*
From Left : Front Row
Ms Anna Lam, Mr Pun Hung Fung,
Ms Pak Lai Sheung, Ms Ha*,

visited Hong Kong
joined the monthly
tea gatherings of : . ,
retired teachers e « - Ms Lee Fai Wing, Rita*
and staff. : : .

*staff *alumna
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